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May 15, 2020

Docket Manager
Public Utility Commission
502 Deaderick Street 4th floor
Nashville, TN 37243

RE:  Proposed Tariff in Docket     20-00026

Dear Docket Manager,

Aqua Green Utility lnc. would request to replace Tariff sheet Section 3, Revised Page 3 with Section 3
Forth revised page 1
Remove Tariff sheet Section 4, Original page 2 both pages
Remove Tariff sheet Section 4, Original page 1 both pages
Remove Petition to amend Certificate of Convenience and Necessity Dated February 21, 2020  and
replace it with Petition to amend Certificate of Convenience and Necessity Dated May 15, 2020

Thank you for your consideration.

#,,,.,g2L
Aqua Green Utility lnc.

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on May 18, 2020 at 3:15 p.m. 



Aqua Green utility lnc.

WASTEWATER uTl UTY SERVICE

T.P.u.C.. No.1
Sectlon 3

Forth Revised Page 1

SECTION 3

RESIDENTIAL SEWER SERVICE TERRITORIES

~TerHtorv
The Peninsula at Douglas Lake

Stonebridge

Cedar Brcoke

Trace Side

Forest Hills

Issued:  Ivlarch 16, 2020
Issued by:  Dart Kendall

President

County               TPuC Docket #
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Rate class 1

Effective:
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May 15, 2020

Honorable Robin Morrision Chairman
Public Utility Commission
502 Deaderick Street 4th floor
Nashville, TN 37243

RE:         Petition to amend certificate of convenience and Necessity

Dear Chairman Morrison,

Aqua Green Utility lnc. desires to expand its service area to include a portion of Maury County in
Tennessee known as the Forest Trails Subdivision to be located on OIIle Chunn Road near the
intersection of  Will Brown Rd.  The attached Petition is in support of our request.  A tariff  sheet of our
current residential rate and other documentation is included for your consideration.

Aqua Green Utility lnc. has the financial capabilities to provide wastewater service for the Forest Trails
Subdivision.  Currently the financial surety provided by Aqua Green Utility lnc. is in the form of a letter of
credit, rather than a bond.  It should be noted that the amount is in excess of the minimum we are
currently required to maintain.  Also, an important consideration is that the letter of credit is fully
backed by a certificate of deposit in which the utility collects interest, helping keep the rates down for
our customers.

Aqua Green Utility lnc. has the technical expertise needed to operate the Forest Trails Subdivision.   I
have a obtained a State of Tennessee Grade 1 Wastewater Collection System Operator license and a
State of Tennessee Biological/Natural Operator Treatment System Operator License.  Through our
affiliate company, we have designed and will construct a treatment plant that is the same type of
operation as our other plants.

Aqua Green Utility lnc. has the managerial capability to operate the Forest Trails Subdivision.  The utility
has successfully operated since July 2009 with no complaints from our customers.  Our surety amounts
have steadily increased.  We have a establlshed a billing system in which each payment and envelope is
scanned to eliminate mistakes as much as possible and verify payments if needed.  Our treatment plants
report problems to our technicians and report data to a central computer.  If a plant does not report
that information, an email is sent to our technicians.  This type of management system assures that even
if a plant has a total failure, we will know and take appropriate action in a timely fashion.



There is a need for our service since there is no municipal sewage available in this area.  The developer
of this subdivision is expecting Forest Trails to be built out within 3 years of completion.  Aqua Green
Utility would like to include the capitol contribution amount of $161,000 whlch includes the sewer
treatment plant, and the land.  We have included the contracts that show the land will be titled to Aqua
Green Utility before work begins.

Thank you for your consideration.

Dart Kendall, President
Aqua Green Utility lnc.




